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SUBJECT

A briefing on King County District Court’s implementation of a new case management system.

SUMMARY

Today’s briefing will provide an update on King County District Court’s (KCDC) implementation of a new case management system. KCDC’s Presiding Judge and Chief Administrative Officer will provide an update on the status of the project, which is currently in the testing phase, scheduled to go live in August 2017. The briefing will cover features of the new case management system related to analyzing equity and social justice trends in the criminal justice system.

BACKGROUND 

District Court Unified Case Management System Project

KCDC is undertaking a $10.8 million capital project to implement a Unified Case Management System that will replace KCDC’s 34-year old case filing system and several side systems with an integrated system. The project was approved by the Council in the 2015/2016 Biennial Budget. According to the Benefit Achievement Plan for the project, the project is expected to significantly improve operations enabling District Court to reduce personnel costs. Work on the project began in 2015, and the system is expected to go live in August 2017.

KCDC’s current case management system has deficiencies that lead to false arrests, dismissals due to speedy trial errors and redundant data entry and document scanning that consumes court resources. The system also lacks important functions like eFiling and the ability to run reports and metrics that assist with business planning.  

The case management system will replace several outdated and stand-alone systems with one integrated system that includes: an eFiling program, a probation management system, a court calendaring system, a document management system, a financial system, witness management, a search warrant database, and interpreter web. 

According to the business case, a new integrated system will allow the court to more efficiently and effectively: communicate with customers in multiple language and formats (such as e-mail or text message), serve customers by shifting resources from data entry to public engagement and track data to evaluate access to court resources and justice. The introduction of eFiling through this project is also expected to reduce filing costs and improve convenience for members of the public, the Prosecutor and Public Defense.

Equity and Social Justice Trends

The Law and Justice Committee has expressed an interest in understanding how KCDC’s new case management system will aid efforts to better track and analyze equity and social justice trends in King County’s criminal justice system. KCDC has expressed a commitment to track the demographic data needed for analyzing trends related to justice system equity. The case management system provides data fields to input demographic data and the ability to report demographic trends.

Some of the barriers to collecting and analyzing this data are that KCDC does not question or require people appearing in court to provide demographic information and relies on law enforcement agencies and the jail to collect this data. Further, when collecting data, the Federal Bureau of Investigation standards for recording race related data are used; these standards provide a limited demographic picture for analysis.

INVITED

1. Donna Tucker, Presiding Judge, King County District Court
2. Othniel Palomino, Chief Administrative Officer, King County District Court
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